
Upcoming Events: 
¶ JUNE 4TH PENTECOST CELE-

BRATION (ONE SERVICE 

SUMMER SCHEDULE BEGINS) 

¶ JUNE 4TH END OF SUNDAY 

SCHOOL YEAR ICE CREAM 

SOCIAL AFTER WORSHIP 

¶ JUNE 17TH ST. PAULõS 

NIGHT AT BOWIE BAYSOX 

BALL PARK 

 

PASTORõS CORNER 2/3  

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 5 

MUSIC 6 

STEWARDSHIP 5 

BROTHERHOOD (YARD 

SALE) , SENIORS FELLOW-

SHIP 

6 

READINGS, PRAYER 

THOUGHT, THEOLOGY 
ON TAP 

7 

ARCHIVES 8 

JAZZ BAND PICTURES 10 

LADIES NIGHT OUT 12 

VBS \ EVANGELISM 14 

CHURCH CONTACTS 16 
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 Summer Worship Schedule  

On June 4th we move to our Summer Worship Schedule with ONE service each 

Sunday beginning at 9:30AM.  

Our Thursday evening service continues at 7:00PM each week 

Pentecost and End of Sunday School year celebration  

On June 4th we celebrate Pentecost at our 9:30AM service.  

The Sunday School children will be involved with worship  

Following worship we will go outside to the Pavilion for an Ice Cream Social to 

wrap up our year together. All are welcome to join us!  

Walk -in Refrigerator Clean up and painting  
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News &  N otes 

 

ñIf you are 
not allowed 
to laugh in 
heaven, I 
don't want to 
go there.  
 
Martin Luther  
 

Pastorôs Corner 

Changes, they keep happening. Itôs what life does, it seems to change constantly. This month we 

are experiencing a change in our Congregation Council. After four years of serving as our Council 

President, Sally Murphy has completed her term. She did a wonderful job of serving as President 

through many changes and she did so with grace, patience and understanding. I am thankful for 

Sallyôs leadership and looking forward to continuing working with her outside of Council! Our 

new President is Erik Domaas. He has already brought great leadership to the Council through 

serving as our Secretary. I am thankful for him stepping up to serve as President now and I am 

looking forward to working with him in this new way!  

 There were many other positions that have changed on the council. Our Vice President 

stepped down during the year 2016 and Russ Werner has accepted that position. With Erik be-

coming the President, that meant we needed a new Secretary. Julie Smith agreed to be nominat-

ed during the Congregational Meeting, and it will be great to have her on board. During 2016 

after many years of dedication and hard work, Jack Frost stepped down as Treasurer. Jack 

worked hard over the years to keep our finances going well and making sure our bills were paid 

on time! Many thanks to Jack for his time, work, dedication and leadership over the years! When 

Jack stepped down, Mark Slater accepted the position and he is working hard to learn the nuanc-

es of our finances and has transitioned into this role well! That means we have an entirely new 

Executive Committee (well, Erik has been on the Executive Committee but is now in a new role).  

 Early in 2017, Zach Bupp and his family have relocated to near New Orleans which 

meant he needed to step down as our financial secretary. Donna Frederick has stepped into that 

role and she is learning it well! Annaliese Ennis has been serving as our Communications chair-

person and she will soon be relocating to Puerto Rico with the Coast Guard. During her time in 

this role she has done a fantastic job in producing our newsletter and making sure our infor-

mation is shared with the community. Kerry Griffin is now serving as our Communications Chair, 

so he has added this role to his work with our Archives!  

 Thatôs a lot of change for our council! But, there are some who will remain in their roles: 

Dave Riethmiller with Worship and Music, Karen Jennings with Christian Education, Bob Peters 

with Stewardship, Rachel Stephens with Youth and Family, and Ken Keefer with Property. Its 

always good to have those who continue to serve so we have continuity on the Council! I am 

thankful for their continued service in our congregation!  

 When our meeting adjourned, there were two positions left to be filled: Social Outreach 

and Evangelism. Since the meeting, someone has offered to serve as the Chair of Social Outreach, 

but that will be announced following the Council meeting when its made official.  

That means we are still in search of someone to lead our Evangelism committee. This is 

important work in the life of our congregation. ñEvangelismò is often a scary word, especially for 

us as Lutherans, but it is important work. We are not in a time or even a place where what many 

think of as traditional evangelism is done (especially if you are thinking of knocking on doors). 

Instead there are other ways to reach people. There are ways to focus on welcoming people who 

visit. There are ways of connecting to those who are here in our congregation. There are many 

ways for us to improve here at St. Paulôs, and focusing on evangelism would help us with many of 

those ways. If this is something you are interested in working on, or if you have questions about 

the position, please talk to me or to Russ Werner (now the head of the Nominating Committee).  

Serving in the congregation is important for all members! There are many things to do 

around here, and there are many ways to serve as we work to grow. Please prayerfully consider 

what you are willing and able to do here at St. Paulôs. Maybe itôs not serving on council at the mo-

ment, but joining a committee and helping with their work. There are activities and groups we 

would like to start, and if thereôs one you would like to be part of or would like to help organize, 

please talk to me or one of the Council members!  

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth383752.html
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Associate Pastor  

TAKING A STAND WITH LUTHER  

 Martin Luther reminds us of the importance of taking a 

stand.  Battles rage all around us and inside of us.  If you 

donôt think so than you are not looking hard enough.  

When Luther was in hiding in Wartburg Castle for two 

years he threw his inkwell at the devil.  Luther saw evil and 

gave it his best shot (reportedly the stain is still on the wall 

in the Wartburg Castle).  Luther refused to recant his Bib-

lical understanding of the Gospel even before the emperor 

with his famous ñHere I standò! 

I hope when my day comes to stand before God, I am able to say that I stood on the 

side of good.  I advocated for those most in need.  I shared in word and deed Godôs 

grace through Christ, and acted accordingly in public when the times called for a 

righteous stand. 

Where do you stand? 

Pastor Gerry 

 

 

"All the 

cunning of the 

devil is 

exercised in 

trying to tear 

us away from 

the word .ò 
Martin Luther  

Wartburg Castle, Germany 

May 18, 2017    Affirmation:  

Dear Church Family, 

Thank you seems inadequate to express the over-whelming gratitude I feel for the outpouring of love 

from my church family.  I have received countless cards filled with meaningful words of comfort from 

so many of you. Thank you for your generous donations made in memory of my beloved husband, Les. 

I miss him deeply, but your kindness expressed through the cards you have sent and the donations you 

have made, bring comfort to me in my time of sorrow. While I am expressing gratitude, I would also 

like to thank those of you who helped put on such a delicious and plentiful luncheon for my family and 

friends. This gave us the opportunity to share stories with each other about Les, and about our own 

lives. I was astounded at the number of people who attended both the funeral and luncheon. It was so 

meaningful to both have so many people there and to see that everyone there was so well fed and cared 

for. Thank-you! 

Humbled by your outpouring of love, and filled with gratitude.  

Bernadine 

Working together, we can grow here in this place as we serve our Lord!  

 May you all have a wonderful June!  

Peace,  
Pastor Carolyn 

https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
https://libquotes.com/martin-luther/quote/lbk9p2r
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May 26, 2017 

President's Message 

Greetings to my fellow  brothers and sisters in Christ.  This is the first arti-

cle I am contributing, and I am challenged to decide what I should write 

that might be both relevant and dare I say, interesting.  To start, thanks to 

everyone who has made my past two years as your Council Secretary re-

warding and enjoyable.   This was my second stint back on council.   The 

members who are staying on and Sally Murphy, Bret Hassel, Annaliese 

Ennis, and Zach Bupp have all served the congregation with diligence and 

dedication.  And now, after thoughtful prayer and encouragement from 

many of you, I really am eager to help lead us through the work that lies 

ahead. 

On May 21, I offered a brief  vision of what I'd like to see at St. Paul's.  

Very simply, that vision is more people at services, because from there all 

the things that we enjoy about a vibrant church family become possible.  I 

am committed to improving how we communicate and how we welcome 

each other and the new friends we haven't met yet into our unique home.  

You can contribute by getting to know someone you don't yet know.  Intro-

duce yourself, stay for coffee on Sunday, come on out to an event you 

haven't attended or helped with before.  When you come to worship ser-

vice, fill out the yellow sheet and look for a new opportunity to pitch in.  I 

look forward to sharing more of these experiences with many of you.  We 

will be reaching out to the local community this summer and we will need 

your help. We even need help making worship happen, from ushers to 

worship assistants. 

With luck, we will look back on this time a few years from now as the be-

ginning of the renewal of this great congregation.  We have a rich history, 

we offer the traditions of the Lutheran church, and we are in a growing 

community. Our future looks bright!   

Peace, 

 

Erik Domaas 

 

Council President  

ñThe Lord must 

have loved 

ordinary people 

because he made 

so many of us. .ò  

ñIn every single 

day, in every walk 

of life, ordinary 

people do 

extraordinary 

things.  Ordinary 

People accomplish 

Extraordinary 

things !ò 

WƛƳ ±ŀƭǾŀƴƻ 
N.C. State 1983 
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Alms  are our compassionate, heartfelt response to the people Jesus mentioned 
in Matthew 25: those ñleastò of our sisters and brothers who are ñlessò than we in 
circumstance only and always our equal in their humanity. This is our most per-
sonal and spontaneous kind of giving in response to people in need. Think about 
the homeless man you see everyday by the bus stop or the family in your congre-
gation whose home was lost during a ýre. Your outreach makes Godôs love for 
them feel very real and very immediate; your kindness reveals Christôs presence 
within them as well.  

Time and Talent Itôs also important to remember that when we focus exclu-
sively on giving in terms of money alone, we lose sight of the bigger picture. God 
calls us to be generous in all areas our lives and invites us to explore the many 
opportunities to share ourselves through our time  

 and talent. When we ground our giving in a biblical context, our ýnancial gener-
osity becomes an expression of our love for God, for our neighbor and for our-
selves. We are new people in Christ: compassionate and eager to share. We give 

cheerfully because God has given us so much.  

Each of you must give  as 
you have made up  your 
mind, for God loves  a 
cheerful giver.   (2 Corin-
thians 9:7) 

 The year 2017 marks the 500th anniversary of the Reformation. In 1517, the Ger-

man monk Martin Luther collected 95 points to stoke discussion about the corrup-

tion of the medieval Church. He then nailed his famous ñ95 Thesesò to the door of 

his hometown church in Wittenberg. With that small, symbolic act, Luther un-

leashed a storm of change, kicking off the most important religious event of the last 

millennium ðthe Protestant Reformation. To help those interested understand the 

whats, hows, and whys of it all, we produced a public television special, called Rick 

Stevesô Luther and the Reformation. Before you watch the documentary, hereôs a 

little background on its production. The Reformation ðeven if youôre not a Luther-

anðis a very big deal. As 2017 approached, I wanted to contribute to our societyôs 

appreciation of this event on its 500th anniversary. My mission: to produce an hour 

long documentary that would be useful for Lutheran churches, other Protestant de-

nominations, Roman Catholic churches, and also secular media. I wanted the film 

to be a teaching tool for churches and also have wider appeal for broadcast on pub-

lic televisionðreaching far beyond a Sunday school audience. There have been good 

movies about Martin Luther, but I planned a broader coverageð explaining the his-

toric, economic, and social context of the Reformation, and how this tumultuous 

age helped Europe leave the Middle Ages and enter our Modern Age. Writing the 

script was a wonderful challenge. Church scholars helped me by reviewing it. Their 

concerns were generally that Iôd left out (or covered too thinly) topics they felt 

should have been included. But you can only fit  

 

 For details and updates on this event, please visit www.ELCA500.org  

Luther and the Reformation                               by Rick Steves  

For details and 

updates on this 

event, please visit 

www.ELCA500.org  

Stewardship        ELCA  



Yard Sale  

Youth Choir -             

Tuesdays from 6:15-6:45pm. 

Bell Choir -           

Meets in the Bells Room, Tues at 

7pm 

Chancel Choir -       

Thurs from  7-8:30pm               
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Menôs Brotherhood 

The Men of St. Paulôs gather on the 2nd Saturday of each month for    breakfast, a 
brief business meeting and  devotions. All males in the       congregation are wel-
come and invited to attend! The June meeting is     Saturday the 10th at 8:00AM. 
There will be a discussion about the current Brotherhood and Property Commit-
tee Projects.  

Music ï Notable Events   

The Senior Fellowship luncheon will resume on September 19th. Anyone 60 

years of age or older is invited and encouraged to attend. Please consider join-
ing us for fellowship and fun. We meet 11:30am on the 3rd Tuesday of the 

Month. Each month we have a theme and enjoy wonderful food,   fellowship 

and fun!   If you would like more information, please call or email Joe and 

Cathy Dymek at (410-531-1057 or jcdymek@verizon.net)  

St. Paulôs Senior Fellowship 

Audio Recordings  

Check out the website for St Paulôs 

serviceôs  recordings.  All services 

from the last 2 months can be found 

under  Gallery/Audio. Just click on 

the media player link.  

Hearing Assistance available 

during the service Please ask an 

usher.  


